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Mountain Oaks Homeowners Association (MOHA)

                                              Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

                                                                Sept 16, 2009

-Board Members Present:  Vince DeSandro, Steve Carmichall, Dave Parks, Mary Ann Creque

Absent: Teresa Farris

-Date & Place:

Sept 16, 2009, 20 Mahogany Lane

-Survey Update: Deferred to next meeting. Mary Ann will contact Chris Tschan for update.
-Firewise Update: Homeowners participated in the annual chipping event on Sept 14th. We should plan to be more proactive to increase participation for next year.
 Firewise placard to be posted on common area fencing after staining is completed.

-Treasurer’s Report: Dave reported all HOA dues for 2009 have been paid with the exception of 5044 Broadmoor Bluffs which is now 2 years in arrears. A delinquency letter prepared by our attorney, Tom Haskins, has been delivered to the homeowners by process server for lien placement notification on the property.
Dave will report on email direct accounts for the Board members at the next meeting.
-Infrastructure Repairs/Maintenance: The bid and contract from Switzer Landscaping in the amount of $7825 for the common area fencing was approved by the Board. Repairs began the week of Sept 14th and will continue for two weeks dependent on weather.

Vince will ask Trujillo for estimates to repair the mailboxes at 10/20 Langley Pl. and 5020 Broadmoor Bluffs, which was hit by a UPS truck (UPS to pay for repairs).

We received a bid of $350 from Trujillo to clear the Mahogany island and the backs of the lots from Jessana Heights that abut Mahogany Lane. Vince will solicit additional bids.

The August water bill for the common areas was $329, down from a high of $1000 in the past. Installing rain sensors and watering only 2 times per week has paid off in a huge savings for the MOHA. 
-Covenant Complaints and Enforcement: 

  --Jessanna Heights – A second letter was sent to the homeowners at 32, 42, 52 and 72 Jessanna Heights requesting their compliance by Sept 24th in clearing their rear yards of weeds that abut Mahogany Lane. Vince and Dave will visit these homeowners to ensure compliance. Otherwise, the MOHA can clear the weeds and charge the cost to the homeowners.
 --5044 Broadmoor Bluffs – Mary Ann will solicit an estimate from our attorney to foreclose the lien we have placed on this property.

  --5050 Broadmoor Bluffs – Situation has improved over the past month and 2009 annual dues have been paid. We’ll continue to monitor.
  --5063 Broadmoor Bluffs – Homeowners will continue to weed and trim yard areas until they can complete their landscaping plan. We’ll continue to monitor.

-New Business:  The Board selected Dec 8th at the Firehouse for the MOHA Annual Meeting. Backup dates are 9 and 7 Dec. Mary Ann will check on dates. Agenda will be prepared at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 pm. 
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Thursday, Oct 15th at 6:30 pm at Mary Ann’s house, 145 Odessa Pl.
